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MEMORANDUM

November 13, 2008

To:

Mayor Potter



Commissioner Adams



Commissioner Fish



Commissioner Leonard



Commissioner Saltzman

From:

Paul L. Scarlett, Director

Bureau of Development Services

Regarding:
Proposed Code Revisions to adopt new State Code provisions and correct flood plane references in Chapter 24.50.

On April 1, 2008, new versions of the State Residential Specialty Code, Electrical Specialty Code and Plumbing Specialty Code became effective throughout the State.  The new codes are based on current editions of the International Residential Code, National Electrical Code and Uniform Plumbing Code.

ORS 455.040 requires that the State Building Code be uniform throughout the State of Oregon.  The City serves as the local administrator for the State Building Code provisions and has adopted the various State codes by reference in Portland City Code Titles 24, 25, and 26.

In order to maintain the City status of code administrator and to maintain consistency with State building code requirements, the City should revise the applicable Sections of Titles 24, 25 and 26 to reference the current versions of the Oregon Residential Specialty Code, the Oregon Electrical Specialty Code, and the Oregon Plumbing Specialty Code.

In addition, the City is responsible for complying with METRO Title 3 requirements as they relate to flood plane activities.  In 2000, provisions in Chapter 24.50 were changed in conjunction with the adoption of the City erosion control manual to require that various areas meet the balanced cut and fill provisions.  In error, areas of the City were included in the requirements that were not intended to be addressed by the METRO Title 3 requirements. 

The attached is an ordinance accomplishes two primary things:
· Adopt new versions of the State Residential Specialty Code, Electrical Specialty Code and Plumbing Specialty Code;

Correct and bring Chapter 24.50, Flood Plane Regulations into greater conformance with Metro Title III requirements; and by correcting errors thereby bringing the City requirements inline with those of the METRO Council.
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